
Assembly Bill (AB) 128 Currently military personnel on security duty may not patrol outside the base fence with a weapon. Volk Field (Truax and Billy Mitchell Fields as well) is surrounded by privately owned land. The Juneau County Sheriff could use the help of military security to more efficiently and effectively patrol the perimeter of Volk Field.  AB 128 will ensure that the area outside the fence is regularly patrolled by military security personnel.





Assembly Amendment 2 to AB 128 AA 2 defines conducting routine external security checks around military installations in this state to areas immediately adjacent to a military installation, or of critical concern to the installation’s commander as determined by the commander, for the sole purpose of protecting the installation’s state and federal personnel, assets, and equipment.”





This bill authorizes a sheriff to deputize certain security officers who are employed by the Department of Military Affairs.





Fiscal Effect:


The cost is unknown due to the unknown variables that come into play, such as how many security personnel are deputized and for how long.


Supporters Message:


The passage of AB 128 will add needed protection and security for all of the forces flying in and out of our National Guard Air Base at Volk Field (both active and reserve), as well as the returning 32 Brigade early next year.


Opponents Message:


Those opposed to the bill said if military security personnel act like law enforcement personnel, they should get paid like it.  Also feel that by deputizing military personnel to patrol outside of base fence potentially takes jobs from AFSCME members.





Key Supporters:


Appearances for: Sen. Lassa, Larry Olson – Dept. of Military Affairs, Rep. Ed Brooks, Jeff Wiswell – for Wisconsin Sheriffs and Deputy Sheriffs Association Registrations for: Barry Hutchews – Camp Douglas, David Dziobkowski – Dept of Mil. Affairs, Gary Ebben – Camp Douglas, Mike Furgal – VFW – Monroe, Sarah Diedrick-Kasdorf – Wisconsin Counties Assoc.





Key Opponents:


Testified against – Susan McMurray – AFSCME Registered against – Marty Beil  - AFSCME





Committee Vote:


On September 1, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Veterans and Military Affairs recommended passage of AB 128, as amended, on a vote of 10-0.





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Deb Bowers; Office of Rep. Kevin Petersen (6-3794)
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